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New tanker brings new capabilities to Fresno VFD 
  
FRESNO, Texas - Fresno Volunteer Fire Department purchased a new tanker with the help of a 
$200,000 grant from Texas A&M Forest Service. 
  
The truck will replace an old 1986 homemade tanker that was built years ago by volunteers, according to 
Fresno VFD Fire Chief Chris Tormey. 
  
“This is the first truck we’ve received through this program,” Tormey said. “The truck will allow us to have 
water on scene instead of waiting for assistance from other departments.” 
  
The new tanker will assist the fire department in answering its estimated 1600 calls a year. 
  
“We are a very busy department,” Tormey said. “We needed a truck and this was the only way we could 
get it. The funds we receive through the county have been cut in half over the years.” 
  
TFS passes approximately $12.8 million along to volunteer fire departments across the state every year, 
helping them purchase equipment to better protect lives and property. 
  
To learn more about this program visit texasfd.com. 
  
  
 

 

https://tfsowa.tamu.edu/owa/redir.aspx?C=8RSPUF15G0eUvAMQyUl7O3C2rmApdtFIp3GMTsCg5r1QCpO6w96vo_MOH6mjphCAnKR8Iap6yj0.&URL=http%3a%2f%2ftexasfd.com%2f

